
 

 

 

VILLAGE OF SUSSEX  

SUSSEX, WISCONSIN  

  

 Minutes of the Village Board Meeting of   

September 10, 2020  

  

1. Roll Call   

The meeting was called to order by President LeDonne at 5:52 pm.   

  

Members present:   Greg Zoellick, Lee Uecker, Scott Adkins, Ron Wells, Wendy Stallings, Michael Bartzen and 

President Anthony LeDonne.  

  

Members excused:   None  

  

Also present:  Administrator Jeremy Smith, Assistant Village Administrator Kelsey McElroy Anderson, Finance 

Director Nancy Whalen, Parks and Recreation Director Halie Dobbeck, Library Director Adele Loria, Police Captain 

Lisa Panas, Interim Fire Chief Boyd Thew, and members of the Public. 

Pledge of Allegiance   

President LeDonne led the pledge of allegiance.   

 

2. Comments from Citizens Present   

No one present wished to speak. 

 

3. Introduction and discussion on 2021 Budget 

Administrator Smith presented an overview of the 2021 proposed budget. The Board asked the following questions 

throughout the presentation: 

 

Trustee Adkins asked for the average price of a home in 2020. Whalen stated that it was $309,883.  

 

Trustee Zoellick clarified that it’s only the intersection of Waukesha and Good Hope, which will be included in the 

next road program. No other parts of Waukesha or Good Hope are proposed to be included in this upcoming road 

program.  

 

Trustee Bartzen asked about the levy limit and if the Village loses some of the limit.   

 

Trustee Uecker asked if the number of signs related to overweight trucking restrictions has affected the number of 

citations the Village issues. Captain Panas stated that this has significantly reduced overweight trucking violations.  

 

Trustee Bartzen inquired about fall recreation registrations. Dobbeck stated that fall registration is down and that 

some programs have been cancelled due to low registration numbers.  

 

Trustee Zoellick asked for the amount available in reserves for library and park impact fees. Whalen estimated the 

amount and said she could email him the exact amount.  

 

Trustee Uecker requested that staff separate out surplus (COVID vs. non-COVID) in the end-of-year finance 

summary.  

 



 

 

4. Adjournment   

Motion by LeDonne, seconded by Bartzen to adjourn at 6:55 pm.       Motion carried 7-0 

                 

Respectfully submitted,  

  

Kelsey McElroy-Anderson 

Assistant Village Administrator  


